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We value: Multi -age learning, High Expectations for all, Diversity, 
Creativity & developing positive Relationships 

Key Dates - Term 3, 2017  
Mon 14/8 Unit 4 Assembly 3pm Hall 

Mon 14/08 P/1 ς Metro Fire Brigade Program 

Tue 15/8 Skydome Incursion ς P-6 (Science Week)  

Wed 15/08 Community Event - Science Show @ Mount Alexander College ς 5:30pm  

Thu 17/08 Special Lunch Day ς rescheduled due to athletics day 

Fri 18/8 District Athletics Day ςrescheduled 

Wed 13/09 Student Led Conferences- Pupil Free Day- Students and parents/guardians attend at an appointed time. 

19/08 ς 26/08 Book Week ς Author visit on Mon 21/08 

22/08 -25/08 MVIMP Camp ς Lady Northcote, Bacchus Marsh 

Fri 01/09 Book Week Dress Up Day ς including a parade at 9:15am (weather permitting) 

20/09 ς 22/09 Year 3-6 Camp - Portsea 

Fri 22/09 Last Day Term 3 ς School Finishes at 2:30pm 

Save the Dates  
Mon 09/10 First Day Term 4 

Sun 15/10 Term 4 Working Bee - 10:00am-Midday 

Mon 06/11 Pupil Free Day ς Please make alternative arrangements for the care of your child/children 

Tue 07/11 Melbourne Cup day ς Public Holiday ς No School  

Sat 25/11 AVPS FETE Day ς Please mark this in your diary 

 Tim Cahill Soccer Academy Visit - Excitement 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

http://www.avps.vic.edu.au/
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From the Principal Team  
NOT RETURNING in 2018? 
It is that time of the year again when schools 
need to know how many students they will 
have enrolled for the following year. If your 
plans are to leave Ascot Vale Primary 
School, could parents/ carers please notify 
the office either by email or by phone as 
soon as possible? 
Likewise, if you know of families looking for 
a school or have a sibling yet to be enrolled, 
a gentle reminder is always the best. 
 

100 DAYS OF PREP 
Our prep students recently celebrated their 
100th day at primary school. Students 
received a special certificate marking their 
special day. There are only approximately 
1300 days left until they graduate from 
primary school! 
  

SIGN IN BOOK 
Shortly we will be trialling a new electronic 
sign in and out system at the office.  
 

SCHOOL WEBSITE ς Seeking your feedback 
It has been almost 10 years since our current 
website was built. Its purpose was rather 
one-dimensional back then; to tell the world 
about our school focussing specifically to 
support future enrolments.  
We are now seeking feedback from you 
ǳǎƛƴƎ ŀ ΨǎǘŀǊǘΣ ǎǘƻǇΣ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜΩ ǇǊƻǘƻŎƻƭ ŀōƻǳǘ 
our website as we start planning for 
redesigning it.  
Please send though, directly to Michael in 
writing, up to three things in each category 
that you think we should: 

a) Start doing ς think of things we 
ŘƻƴΩǘ  currently do or have on our 
website 

b) Stop doing ς what parts of our 
ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ 
there 

c) Continue doing ς list parts of our 
current website that are useful and 
should remain 

We anticipate a new AVPS website will be 
rolled out in 2018. Please pass your 
feedback in writing to the office or via our 
school email account 

ascot.vale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au by no 
later than Friday 25th August 2017. 
 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY 
Our school is conducting a survey to find out 

what parents think of our school. The Parent 

Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered 

by the Department of Education and 

Training that is conducted amongst a 

sample of randomly selected parents at 

each Government school.  

It is designed to assist our school in gaining 

ŀƴ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ perception of 

school climate, student engagement and 

relationships with our parent community. 

Our school will use the survey results to help 

inform and direct future school planning 

and improvement strategies.  
 

The survey will be conducted online by 

ORIMA Research Pty Ltd and only takes 15 

minutes to complete. The survey can be 

accessed via desktop computer, laptop, 

tablet or mobile at any convenient time 

within the fieldwork period from Monday 

7th August to Sunday 27th August.  

Approximately 30 per cent of parents have 

been invited (via email) to participate in this 

ȅŜŀǊΩǎ survey. All responses to the survey 

are anonymous. 

The online survey is available in English, 
Arabic, Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (Hakha) 
and Hindi. 
The survey results will be reported back to 

our school at the end of September.  
 

DISTRICT ATHLETICS DAY 
Due to the track being under water on 
Monday and subsequently the carnival 
being cancelled, the District Athletics 
Carnival will be held on our planned back up 
day, Friday 18th August 2017. 
SPECIAL LUNCH DAY 
Please note, due to the rescheduling of the 
district athletics day to 18/08, the pizza 
special lunch day will now occur on 
Thursday 17th August.  
 

 

mailto:ascot.vale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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SCIENCE WEEK 
National Science Week is an Australia wide 
celebration of science and technology that 
takes place next week from 12 to 20 August. 
AVPS will be joining in the celebrations via a 
ǿƘƻƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ψ{ƪȅŘƻƳŜΩ incursion; 
complementing our already present 
emphasis on science teaching and learning. 
Our aim is to deliver three hours of science 
per week from years prep to six. This is in 
response to a new Victorian Curriculum 
recommendation and the following 
5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΩǎ 
Education State target:  
άBy 2025, 33 per cent more 15 year olds will 
reach the highest levels of achievement in 
scienceΦέ  
{ǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ Ψ{Ŏience 
9ƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎǘΣΩ Cƛƻƴŀ {ǘŜǿŀǊǘΣ teachers have 
been incorporating science learning more 
and more into the weekly plan. Some of this 
has been delivered in our semester 1-
science specialist classes (by Fiona), some in 
multi-age / team-teaching groupings and 
some with the classroom teacher.  Here are 
the topics studied to date: 
Term 1 ς Biology ς the importance of 
habitats and environments 
Term 2 ς Science as a human endeavour 
Term 3 ς Space ς the final frontier 
 

CASSINI SET TO CRASH INTO SATURN 
To complement our term 3 Science topic, 
Fiona has encouraged teachers and 
students to follow the journey of Cassini-
Huygens; an unmanned spacecraft sent to 
the planet Saturn, launched in October 
1997. It is due to be intentionally destroyed 
ōȅ ŘƛǾƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ {ŀǘǳǊƴΩǎ ŀǘƳƻsphere on 
September 15, 2017. AVPS will be watching 
with much interest and some sadness as we 
farewell this important NASA mission. Find 
out more here: 
https://saturn.jpl.nasa.gov/mission/grand-
finale/overview 
SCIENCE SHOW @ MOUNT ALEXANDER 
COLLEGE (MAC) 
Families are invited to this Ψscience weekΩ 
event at MAC on 15/08 @5:30pm. Please 
note, parents need to supervise their 
children. See poster on page 14. 

2017 BOOK WEEK 
It is no secret that we LOVE books at AVPS. 
2017 has been a great year for celebrating 
all things literacy via: 

¶ The establishment of a Literacy @ AVPS 
Facebook page and working group of 
parents who are passionate about 
literacy.  

¶ A very successful read-a thon, raising 
funds and awareness to help boost our 
literacy resources. 

¶ The design and development of our 
Little Library. 

¶ Our very popular ΨtŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ¢ǳǘƻǊǎΩ 
sessions run by Marg Blair Gannon, 
which included our first evening event. 

¢ƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ .ƻƻƪ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ 
Book Week will be celebrated between 19-
нс !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлмтΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ Escape 
to Everywhere. AVPS will join in the 
celebrations via a classroom focus on the 
ǎƘƻǊǘƭƛǎǘŜŘ Ψ.ƻƻƪ(s) ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊΩ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŀ 
dress up day to be held a week later on 
Friday 1st September 2017 (to include 
MVIMP campers.) 
 

Two of our very own AVPS students, 
pictured below, were featured in the Cairns 
Post whilst on holidays recently promoting 
the benefits of reading. Well done Isabelle 
(U 1), Olivia (U 3) and their mum Aleks for 
promoting the benefits of being a reading 
family. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AUTHOR / ILLUSTRATOR VISIT 
Local author/illustrator Judith Throssell will 

be visiting AVPS to talk to all students about 

her children's books. Judith is an engaging 

speaker who demonstrates to students how 

she creates characters & story lines for her 

books. Thanks to Harriet Empey for 

organising this free event. 

https://www.scienceweek.net.au/faq/
https://saturn.jpl.nasa.gov/mission/grand-finale/overview
https://saturn.jpl.nasa.gov/mission/grand-finale/overview
https://cbca.org.au/cbca-childrens-book-week
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NAPLAN results 
It is anticipated that our 2017 NAPLAN 
reports will be delivered soon. We will send 
these home with students in year 3 and 5 
shortly after receiving them.   
 

SCHOOL TOURS 
Additional school tours have been arranged 
in term three for prospective families to visit 
and find out more information about AVPS 
before enrolling their children. 
Please follow the links below to register for 
a tour. 

Booking Link Tour Date & Time 

AVPS School Tour 11 Tuesday 22nd Aug 

12:00-1:00pm 

AVPS School Tour 12 Thursday 7th Sep 

9:30-10:30am 
 

EARN AND LEARN ς WOOLWORTHS 
Please note that we are NOT participating in 
ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 9ŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ [ŜŀǊƴ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ 
 

 INVITATION TO FREE PUBLIC SCREENING 
hC Ψah{¢ [LY9[¸ ¢h {¦//995Ω 
Please find a full page invitation on page 13 
to a free public screening of an award 
ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƛƭƳΣ Ψaƻǎǘ [ƛƪŜƭȅ ǘƻ {ǳŎŎŜŜŘΣΩ to be 
held at Mount Alexander College (MAC), 
7:00pm, Thursday 24th August, 2017. Click 
the link above for booking information. This 
thought provoking film examines the history 
of education, revealing the growing 
shortcomings of traditional school models in 
ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƛƴƴƻǾŀǘƛǾŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  
 

Some of our AVPS staff attended a screening 
of this film at the Bastow Institute of 
Educational Leadership last year in Nth 
Melbourne. We were keenly interested in 
how our own multi-age approach fits with 
some of the themes of the film. That is, 
schools avoiding pigeon holing children into 
age levels for learning and providing an 
education that sparks creativity and taps 
ƛƴǘƻ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ Ǉŀǎǎƛƻƴǎ. Everyone is 
welcome to attend this free screening of the 
film at MAC 
 
Regards,  
Sue & Michael,  
Principal Team 
 

Camp 2017 
The office is now accepting payments for 

Camp 2017. Please see a reminder for 

payment amounts and schedule: 

The total cost of camp this year is $300.00.  
The school office is now accepting payments 
for the remaining $250.00.  Alternatively 
you are able to pay in 2 instalments as 
outlined below: 
 
1st Instalment: $125.00 due Friday June 30th 
2017 ς Should have been paid. 
2nd Instalment: $125.00 due Friday August 
25th 2017 
Final payments for camp are due by Friday 
August 25th, 2017. 
 
Regards, Ian Lumb ς Camp Coordinator.  
 

PSW Uniform Shop  
Our school uniform is supplied by PSW 
Quality Apparel. This is available for new 
purchases in the following ways: 
1. Online. To order online, use the PSW 

website, www.psw.com.au and follow 
the prompts.  

2. Our AVPS Uniform Shop, which opens 
in the hall/canteen area usually on the 
first Tuesday of the month from 3:00-
4:00pm. However, due to the holidays, 
the next on-site uniform sales will take 
place on Tuesday 1st August. 

3. Visit the PSW shop in Deer Park, which 
is located at 58 Westwood Drive, Deer 
Park.  Telephone: 9768 0342.  Opening 
Hours are 8.30am ς 5.00pm Monday 
to Friday and 9.00am ς 5.00pm 
Saturday.  Closed on Sunday.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/avps-school-tour-11-tickets-36260433934?aff=utm_source%3Deb_email%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnew_event_email&utm_term=eventname_text
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/avps-school-tour-12-tickets-36260459009?aff=utm_source%3Deb_email%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnew_event_email&utm_term=eventname_text
https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=228136
http://www.psw.com.au/
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Fresh Fruit Friday Roster 

Parents / guardians, please save the dates 
below and join fellow parents from your 
ŎƘƛƭŘ κ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǳƴƛǘǎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎs 
from 9:00am to help prepare fresh fruit. This 
fruit is delivered to classrooms to provide 
children across the school with a healthy 
morning snack each Friday.  

Term 3 Unit 

04 & 11 August Unit 2 

18 & 25 August Unit 5 

01 & 08 Sept Unit 4 

15 & 22 September  Unit 3 

 

Term 4 Unit 

13 & 20 October Unit 1 

27 Oct & 03 November Unit 2 

10 & 17 November Unit 3 

24 Nov & 01 Dec Unit 4 

08 & 15 December Unit 5 
 

Maths Helpers Wanted! 
As part of our maths program we are keen 

to continue to give some of our students 

extra assistance to build on their maths 

skills- counting to 10, recognising numerals, 

doubling numbers and lots more. 

Last year we had a reliable band of helpers 

who were able to spare 15 minutes at the 

start or end of one of their weekdays to 

work with one of our students.  I would be 

keen to hear from you if you would like to 

continue in this role or if you would like to 

join the crew. There are lots of games to 

play and who knows your counting just 

might get better too! 

If you think this is you, please come and see 

Amanda in Unit 2.  
 

"FEED ME!" 
The Book-Hungry Purple Box 

Have you noticed a big purple box near the 

office? It's super hungry for books and has 

already devoured more than 300 titles from 

AVPS families! These books are popping up 

in classrooms all over the school and are 

supporting a love of learning for all children. 

We are now accepting the donation of 

books (new or used) via our Book-Hungry 

Purple Box. 

HereΩs how to contribute: 

ω Check the Books and Authors List on the 

noticeboard above the Purple Box or on the 

Literacy@AVPS Facebook page.   

The Books and Authors List tells you the 

titles and authors we're on the lookout for 

and that best support literacy and the 

curriculum at AVPS.  

All books are welcome however and will be 

distributed throughout classrooms and to 

the Little Library. 

ω Drop off your books in the Purple Box 

and fill out the Donation Forms so your 

contribution can be acknowledged.  You can 

name your family or stay anonymous - ƛǘΩǎ 

up to you. 

ω Smile and watch the faces of the children 

(and teachers!) light up as they discover 

new resources and learning opportunities. 

LǘΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƛƳǇƭŜΗ 
 

Any questions on donations, please contact 

Helen Nelson 

at helen@helennelson.com.au or join the 

LIteracy @AVPS facebook page and be a 

part of the conversation. 
 

Second Hand Uniform Store 
Next Open: Time to be advised  

Location: Learning Studio - upstairs. 

Prices:  All items are $2.00 each. 

Contact Details: Office: 9370 6507 

We are seeking a volunteer to co-ordinate 

our second hand uniform store. This will 

involve liaising with office staff to open the 

store approximately once a month and 

managing the stock. Please contact 

Christina at the office if you are able to take 

on this volunteer position.  

Thank you Carolyn Martin for doing such a 

wonderful job to date. 

mailto:helen@helennelson.com.au
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Tim Cahill Soccer Academy Visit - Excitement 
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Bounce Back 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


